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RLA Annual
Meeting
Planned

for July 25

A weekend of events are planned
for the 21st landowners annual
meeting. Activities are set for for
Friday, Saturday and Sunday
July 24-25-26. The schedule is as
follows:

- Friday evening:

7:30 wine and cheese party in the
Glen Haven community building
hosted by Bill and Maggie McDonald |
and Graham Fowler. Each person

is asked to bring their own favorite
bottle of wine and glasses; cheese
and crackers will be provided.

» Saturday:
Glen Haven community building

9:30 meeting of board of directors ‘
12:00 Registration

1:00 RLA 21st Annual Meeting;
agenda and proxy statement
enclosed

6:00 Family potiuck picnic |
Roosevelt Nat'l Forest |
Dunraven Glade Road

NOTE:
RALA IS NOT furnishing
grills or pop this year.

8:00 Glen Haven community Bidg
illustrated Retreat area history
by Duke Sumonia

» Sunday:

9:30 hike led by Duke Sumonia,
meet in Glen Haven -
bring rain gear
and pack a lunch

Wildfires

One of the important tems on the
annual meeting agenda is a presenta-
tion on what each of us can do to help
prevent wildfires frem getting started.
A number of national, state and local
agencies have joined together in an
effort to educate landowners like
ourselves.

We need to be more aware of the fire
fuel that does accumulate around our
property. Each us needs to creale a
“defensible space” surrounding our
homes, outbuilding and drives, Careful
attention should aiso be paid to the
placement of firewood.

The fire west of Boulder a few years
ago is a reminder to all of us that we
need to exercise caution. If you drove
through that area after the fire and
observed only chimneys and founda-
tions, you likely found thistobe a
sobering experience.

This is another good reason to be on
hand for the annual meeting!
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WATCH FOR
BEETLE TREES

Landowners need to be aware
of diseased trees on their
property. Although bettle
infestation in the Retreat
seems to be limited this year,
there are some trees which
have suffered damage and
need to be cut.

It is the landowners
responsiblity to see that
these are removed as
quickly as possible.

At this time Rock Tallman is
no longer able to provide tree

._\¥members. ,//

cutting service to Retreat
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RETREAT LANDOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

July 1992
President’s Report

Dear Landowners,

Notice the schedule of events for the Retreat’s 2l1lst annual
meeting. Your board is looking forward to seeing you there.

Enclosed is the final draft of our proposed bylaws. In
completing the task, the board has included input from many
pecple. We are confident the new bylaws will serve the Retreat
for years to come. During the annual meeting and before we vote
on the bylaw draft, discussion will be held and our attormey will
be present to answer any gquestions you may have.

The new road grader is functioning well. 1It’s impact on
the roads is a definite improvement - money well spent.

Please help keep the Retreat tidy - mot only your own prop-
erty, but also trails and roads. It seems that visitors don’t
respect our piece of earth and think nothing of leaving their
trash behind.

Have a safe summer and see you at the annual meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

h\-._____,‘.--—-"‘———‘ i ‘1\ .‘qu;_ e

Graham Fowler, president
RLA board of directors
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.~ Board of Directors
Candidates

| ( two positions open- 3 year term )

Graham Fowler

Since | was first elected to the Retreat board eight
years ago, I've seen our landowners association grow
into a very professional and productive organization. |
am pleased to have been a pan of this growth and so,

it is again this year that | seek re-election.

During these years, | have been instrumental in
seeing several projects through to completion. | have
spearheaded the selection of a new law firm to repre-
sent the Retreat, overseen the installation of new signs
and the selection of a new road grader, and most
recently a project still under way, to improve our roads.

As the landowners representative working with the
U.S. Forest Service to try to resolve the issue of Off-
Highway Vehicles, | speak to the concerns of all of us.
Also as a Retreat landowner, it is important 10 me when
considering budgets, to keep costs down while main-
taining an appropriate level of service.

If re-elected, | will continue to work towards keeping
the Retreat "a piece of earth to live with” - a place we
can live in harmony with the outdoors and our fellow
man.

Wilf Howarth

Please accept my name for inclusion on the slate for
election to the Board. Now that the pressure to com-
plete the building of our stonehouse has eased | feel
ready to turn energy and attention to other responsibili-
ties and interests.

My life has been spent almost entirely in the manual
trades: machinist, tool/auddie maker, medical mechanic,

carpentry buildings and grounds maintenance, and other
building trades, and prior to retirement the owning and
operating of the Estes Park Rent-All. During the latter
endeavor we purchased Lot 25, Filing 1 in the Retreat. |
was a member of the RLA Board and responsible for
road maintenance for 3 or 4 years in the mid 1970's. It
shouid be noted that | am my nature a reconciler rather
than a fighter.

| will be happy to serve again if accepted. Unfortu-
nately, Mary Howarth and | will not be able to attend the
annual meeting because we will be in Holland and
Scandinavia generally for 6 weeks (June 24th - August
10) attending a re-union of Finnish workcampers, a
conference of educators and visiting old friends.
Regards to all,
Wilfred (Wilf) Howarth

Duke Sumonia

Duke and Jewel purchased their lot in 1972. They
camped on it during their vacations until they retired
in July 1986 and became permanent residents. Duke
retired after 34 years as a cartographer with the
Defense Mapping Agency, Kansas City, MO.

As a history buff and “Local Historian” he maintains
the Glen Haven and Retreat scrapbooks. *| care
about the Retreat and our whole community and
believe that serving on the Board carries a responsi-
bility beyond ones own interests. You have to care to
make a difference”.



Board of Directors, 1990-1991
Graham Fowler...........occcovecreevirinannn president
800 Elliott Street

Longmont, CO 80501

651-3887 *

Mary Purinton...

1284 Copper H|II Rd BOx 142
Glen Haven, CO 80532
586-9092

...vice-president

Marylouise Widmaier.......................... freasurer
2106 40th Avenue

Greeley, CO 80634

330-3281

Irene Little

189 Fishemmans Lane, Box 37
Glen Haven, CO 80532
586-9051

Dice McKnight

2118 24th Street Road
Greeley, CO 80631
353-1044

Marlan McMahan

3124 Wheeling Strest, Box 31193
Aurora, CO 80041

364-7362

Janice Tate
931 Streamside, Box 41
Glen Haven, CO 80532

586-2289
Committee chairs, other officers
Stephen Little........................Architectural Control

189 Fishermans Lane, Box 37
Glen Haven, CO 80532

586-9051
Mary Purinton................ Environmental Concerns
Richard Weinmeister.............. Road Maintenance

918 Streamside DR, Box 117
Glen Haven, CO 80532
586-2261

Carol Fulton...........................Recording secretary
120 Elkridge Drive, Box 112

Glen Haven, CO 80532

586-8225

Marvin Ges... ...Assistant treasurer
722 Miller Fork Road BOX 160

Glen Haven, CO 80532

586-5485

Char& Marv Gee..........ccocoec... Newsletter editors
* all telephone numbers are area code 303

THE RETREAT

Landowners Association , Inc.
Post office box 160

Glen Haven, CO 80532

Address correction requested

































Fireside Chat
Arranged for January

The RLA board of directors
have been advised that a number of
landowners are concerned about
and displeased with the way Retreat
business affairs have been con-
ducted in recent months. There
seems to be a need to sit down and
talk over issues. In an effort to
really listen to each other and share
points of view in a mutually
responsible way, an open meeting
has been arranged for Sunday
evening, January 17, at six o’clock
in the Glen Haven Community
Building.

An opportunity will be given for
all participants to voice their
thoughts and feelings. This is not
an officially called meeting of the
membership and no business items
will be considered. It is a chance,
however, to “clear the air” so we
may move on in harmony. Every
interested member is urged to
attend.

Winter Potluck Dinner
Planned

All RLA members are cordially
invited to a potluck dinner on Saturday,
February 20, at 5:30 p.m. The dinner
will be held in the fellowship hall at the
Community Church of the Rockies,
1700 Brodie Avenue, south of highway
36, just off Fish Creek Road.

Each member is asked to bring
food enough to share. Tea and coffee
will be provided.

New member families are urged to
attend. To help with planning, please
make your reservation by calling
586-5485. Thank you.

WINTER

Architectural Control

Committee News

There have been about 15 new
cabins either in the planning stage,

under active construction, or
completed this year in the Retreat. This
has kept your ACC very busy during the
year, and we are enjoying a very much
appreciated lull in applications these last
few months. The Retreat is
now over the 50% mark in §
cabins built on lots, and has
about 45 cabins occupied
year around. You have
probably noticed this increase in popu-
lation both in having some of your
favorite sightlines interrupted by a new
building and in the increased traffic on
our roads. The ACC does try to per-
suade new cabin builders to locate their
cabins as much out of sight as possible,
but it isn’t always possible to do this.

(continued on page 3)
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Fire Insurance
Rating Lowered

The fire insurance
classification for our district
has been changed from
Class 10 to Class 9. This change
applies to those who are within five
road miles of Fire Station #1 in Glen
Haven. The new classification went
into effect on November 1, 1992,

Duke Sumonia, a member of the
GHAVEFD hoard of directors, was
notified of this change on September 17,
1992. The letter came from the ISO
Commercial Risk Services, Inc. of
Denver and was signed by Ronald D.
Kepler, Manager - Operations. (A copy
of the letter will be sent to you upon
request.)

This rating change could mean a
decrease in your premium. However,
not all companies recognize the ISO
property insurance premium calcula-
tions. You may wish to contact your
own agent for clarification and further
details.



Dear Landowners,

members feel welcome.

Retreat Landowners af-\e'.'e;t::ciaticnnI Inc.

As the President and on behalf of the
Retreat Board, we would like to wish you a very
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.
thankful for each other and the gifts that we can
individually and collectively give to the Retreat.

We encourage you to socialize with each other and make new
Read the newsletter carefully as there are
exciting events and projects in the process of completion. The
Board encourages your suggestions and input as we work towards a
positive environment.

We can all be .

News Briefs

RLA annual assessments for
1993 remain at $115 per member.
Payment is due on January 1 and
becomes delinquent March . No-
tices will be mailed at the end of
December.

We are still awaiting further word
on the off-highway vehicle (OHV)
issue. The Estes-Poudre District of
the Arapaho and Roosevelt National
Forest indicated that a draft copy of
the report would be out by August 1.
At this writing the outcome is simply
unknown. We do know that the 705
letters received on the subject should
make some impact.

Meetings Scheduled

Board of directors:
January 30
(at the home of the Tate’s)
March 27
May 22
July 31

Annual business
session:
July 31

Members of the Architectural
Control committee are: Dennis
Bicknell, Stephen Little, chair,

John Manchester, George & Thelma
Richard, Jean Richards, Duke
Sumonia and Ron Tate.

2

Mary Howarth left a shovel on
Elkridge Drive near her home while
working along the roadway earlier
this fall. The shovel is missing and
she would like to get it back. If you
have any information, please give her
a call. Thanks.

S

T = together

E = everyone

A = accomplishes
M = more!



ACC News (continued from page 1)

This Spring we plan to
make a joint effort with the Roads
Committee to clean up the places
where driveways come out into

our roads. The real problem
is those drive-
ways that come
downhill onto the

thus
= runoff
directly

ro ad s,
bringin
water

out onto the road.
A I 1 drive-
ways of that sort

should have a swale about 6-8"
deep between them and the road
to carry away runoff water. Also,
many driveways have slumped
way out onto the roads making
travel by them difficult. We plan
to have a spring plowing of the
roads which will re-establish the
correct swales and ends of drive-
ways. So ...don’t be too surprised
if your driveway is a bit changed
sometime in the Spring. We will
make a real effort to keep the

driveways passabie when thig *ﬁ{—
occurs. t
The ACC has been

meeting frequently this Fall

to try to rewrite the ACC policies
and guidelines. This is especially
important since we have so may
new buildings going up, and we
need to get copies of the ACC
policies in the hands of prospec-
tive builders as soon as possible to
avoid conflicts. We hope to have
these new guidelines and policies
available in the Spring.

A last word about TV
dishes and propane tanks: TV
dishes are consid-
ered structures in
the Retreat, and
they need to receive
written permission
before erection.
They must also
meet all setback
requirements. We
try to persuade
prospective TV dish owners to

|

The Glen Haven Area Volunteer Fire Department (GHAVFD) is
composed of 16 active members and 7 reserves; they serve a geo-
|| graphic area of approximately 25 square miles. There are nearly 500
|| land-owners in this service area.

| The department is currently dependent on voluntary contributions
from those served for a major portion of the annual operating budget.
An appeal letter is mailed each year but usually only about 30% of the
landowners respond with a contribution. This year 140 gifts totaling
$6,818 were received; these gifts ranged from $8 to $200.

By way of comparison, the Glen Haven Association and the Retreat
Landowners Association have about the same number of members.
However, this year more Glen Haven members gave and their contribu-
tions averaged $3.57 more than ours.

, Property owners sometimes say that those who own dwellings are
the ones who should support local fire protection. That is true but only
part of the story. Anyone who owns land here with trees on it or has a
neighbor with trees (and that includes all of us), ought to be concerned
about fire. If the trees burn, your property value will drop dramatically!
Houses can be replaced a lot faster than trees.

Alternate funding arrangements are being considered. But for now,
your gifts make the difference. Therefore, the RLA board of directors
has asked the GHAVFD board to write a letter to each of you to be
enclosed with the annual assessment notice. Your generous response is
encouraged.

L

Happy Holidays

locate them in a place where they i
are not noticeable from else- )
where in the Retreat (as much as
that is compatible with good '8¢ o
reception). All propane tanks are
required by specific wording in
the Retreat Covenants to be :
concealed from view from other q
lots in the Retreat. That usually
means fencing them in (I have
some guidelines for that fencing).
I want to thank all people
who have recently complied with

this requirement, and I would like May your spirit be liffted
to ask those who haven't yet Your Joys be plentiful
complied to do so as soon as and
possible. Your heart be filled with
Steve Little neighborly love.
ACC chairperson







